MORRISTOWN TOWN COUNCIL
MINUTES
April 24, 2019

President Lawrence Tracy called the meeting to order with the Pledge to the Flag, others present were
William White, Kristi Langkabel, David Benefiel and Ralph Henderson. Also present were: Town
Attorney, Mark McNeely and Deputy Clerk-Treasurer Don Roberts.

Minutes of the April 10, 2019 meeting were approved as written on a motion by Council Member David
Benefiel, seconded by Council Member William White. Tthe motion passed. Vote 5/0

Claims presented were approved on a motion by Council Member William White seconded by Council
Member Ralph Henderson. The motion passed. Vote 5/0

500 EAST:

County plans to leave tank car culvert asis. Widen as much as possible. Install some rip-rap to stop
ersion.

INDUSTRIAL PARK DRAINAGE:
No help from Shelby County.

STREET GRANT:
Pre Paving meeting meeting on May 1. 2019 at 2:30 P.M.

MORRISON STREET WATER FILTRATION PROJECT:
Deputy Clerk-Treasurer Roberts construction moving along despite the rain.

MORRISTOWN BOYS AND GIRLS CLUB:

Council Member David Benefiel asked about donating to the Boys and Girls Club.

Council Member Kristi Langkabel made a motion to donate $5,000.00 in 2019. Payments

Of $2,500.00 per installment. Council Member David Benefiel seconded the motion. Vote 5/0

CONCESSION STAND:

Issues involving use of the concession stand. Council Members decided to come up rules for the use
of the concession stand.

LEGAL:

Council Members asked the Town Attorney to draft a letter stating that no chemicals could be used in
the park due to the proximity of the Morristown water wells.

WWOC Contract:

Deputy Clerk-Treasurer Roberts presented a contract from Waste Water Operators for professional
services involving the Certified Operator and testing for the Morristown Wastewater Treatment Plant.
After discussion with Mark McNeely, legal council it was decided to use a previous contract and only



change the dollar amounts. Deputy Clerk-Treasurer Roberts to contact WWOC and explain the
Morristown Town Councils request.

STREET, WASTEWATER AND WATER DEPARTMENT:

Council Members decided to advertise for vacant positions.

223 East South Street sidewalk. After discussion William White made a motion to repair the hole in the
sidewalk. Council Member David Benefiel seconded the motion. Motion Passed. Vote 5/0

Water damage at the old fire station to be repaired.
Possible lighting strike on electric chlorine scales at wastewater plant.

Police Department:
Marshall Albrecht stated that work was progressing on the security system in the park.

Council Member Ralph Henderson made a motion to adjourn. Council Member William White second.
Vote 5/0
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